

SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 1000 DEFENSE PENTAGON WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1000

NOV - 2 2020

MEMORANDUM FOR SENIOR PENTAGON LEADERSHIP (SEE DISTRIBUTION) DEFENSE AGENCY AND DOD FIELD ACTIVITY DIRECTORS

SUBJECT: Physical Fitness Attire in Commissary and Military Exchange Facilities

Effective immediately, physical fitness attire is authorized for wear by patrons at commissaries and military exchanges (and their annexes) on all DoD installations, provided the attire is clean, serviceable and in good condition, and appropriately modest.

The Secretaries of the Military Departments are authorized to make exceptions to this policy for Service members based on mission requirements and the need to maintain good order and discipline.

Thank you for your continued efforts to ensure we maintain a safe and healthy environment on our installations. My point of contact for this guidance is Mr. Ryan Atkins, at (571) 372-6609 or ryan.c.atkins.civ@mail.mil.

Watt. Spen

DISTRIBUTION:

Chief Management Officer of the Department of Defense Secretaries of the Military Departments
Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff
Under Secretaries of Defense
Chief of the National Guard Bureau
General Counsel of the Department of Defense
Director of Cost Assessment and Program Evaluation
Inspector General of the Department of Defense
Director of Operational Test and Evaluation
Chief Information Officer of the Department of Defense
Assistant Secretary of Defense for Legislative Affairs
Assistant to the Secretary of Defense for Public Affairs
Director of Net Assessment



